

1120 SW Fifth Ave, Suite 1331, Portland OR 97204
Phone: 503-823-4000 Portland.gov/Transportation

February 15, 2024

Senator Chris Gorsek, Co-Chair Representative Susan McLain, Co-Chair Joint Committee on Transportation 900 Court Street, NE Salem, OR 97301

Dear Co-Chairs Gorsek and McLain and Members of the Committee:

We appreciate the opportunity to testify in support of HB 4067. The emergence of electric micromobility options in U.S. cities has had a major impact on local transportation systems, providing a greater range of transportation options that are cheaper, safer, more efficient, and more sustainable than driving alone. However, this shift has also raised questions of allocation of right-of-way, separation of speeds, access to mobility, and what kind of vehicles should be allowed where and when.

The City of Portland has first-hand experience with research and implementation of micromobility policy and regulation. We now have a permanent e-scooter program, which was created after extensive outreach and two pilot programs allowed us to better understand how e-scooters interact with the City's transportation needs and goals. Additionally, more than 1 million trips were taken on electric scooters in 2022 alone, more than any other year since the program began in 2018. We also have an electric bike-share program that has evolved over time to cover more areas and allow access for more people. BIKETOWN users took 565,000 trips in 2022 and ridership increased by 65% from 2021 to 2022. This is a complicated policy space, and we are glad to see that HB 4067 opens a way forward to explore and develop a strong, thoughtful policy framework.

Because electric micromobility has such a momentous impact on city streets in particular, we very much appreciate the change in the -8 amendment to create another seat on the task force for a city representative. It makes sense to include representation from both a larger and a smaller city due to the different needs of those jurisdictions. Thank you again for the opportunity to comment in support of HB 4067.

Sincerely.

Millicent Williams, Director

Portland Bureau of Transportation



It is the policy of the City of Portland that no person shall be excluded from participation in, denied the benefits of, or be subjected to discrimination in any city program, service, or activity on the grounds of race, color, national origin, disability, or other protected class status. Adhering to Civil Rights Title VI and ADA Title II civil rights laws, the City of Portland ensures meaningful access to City programs, services, and activities by reasonably providing: translation and interpretation, modifications, accommodations, alternative formats, and auxiliary aids and services. To request these services, contact the Portland Bureau of Transportation at 311 (503-823-4000), for Relay Service & TTY: 711.